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Honiton Town Council

Minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held at the Council Offices, New Street, Honiton on Tuesday 7th August 2012 
Members present

St Michael’s Ward



St Paul’s Ward

Cllr Gary Elliot




Cllr Liz Tirard (Chairman)
Cllr Sharon Pavey



Cllr Les Bayliss






Cllr Roy Coombs







Cllr Vera Howard







Cllr John Zarczynski




In Attendance
Deputy Town Clerk

12/90
To accept apologies for absence
Cllr Allen (P); Cllr Corke (A/L); Cllr Foster (P); Cllr Halse (P); Cllr Taylor (P)
12/91   To receive declarations of interest in items on the agenda
None received.
12/92
To confirm the minutes of the Planning Committee held on 24th July 2012 
The minutes of the above meeting had been circulated.  They were approved and signed as a true record.

12/93
The following applications were considered, based on the information available. 

Participation of those Councillors who are also Members of the District Council in both the debate and subsequent vote is on the basis that the views expressed are preliminary views taking account of the information presently made available to the Town Council. The District Councillors reserve their final views 
on the application until they are in full possession of all the relevant arguments for and against. 

	12/1570/FUL
The Town Council unanimously supports this application.  The Town Council queries the proposed direct access from the lavatory to the kitchen and requests that it is ensured that the gate at the northern end of the proposed dwelling be maintained


	Miss T L Rowe
	42 Rosemount Lane, Honiton EX14 1RJ
Construction of attached dwelling

	12 /1587/COU
The Town Council supports this application (For 6; Against 0; Abstain 1)
	Honiton Community College
	Honiton Community College, School Lane, Honiton EX14 1QW
Retention of change of use from private bus/car park to mixed private/commercial bus/car park and installation of 2no solar powered parking meters




12/94
To note planning decisions, copy letters and correspondence received and to resolve any matters arising
Late correspondence received from 2nd August to 7th August 2012 was tabled at the meeting.

East Devon District Council

Decision Notices
a.  
12/1327/FUL – 54 Roman Way, Honiton EX14 1PT – construction of single storey extension – granted

Signed Chair
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Enforcement

b.
12/F0328 – Toast, 155 High Street, Honiton EX14 1LJ – erection of stand alone sign/structure in rear garden – use of rear garden – notice of further investigation

Other

c.
Holyshute House, Monkton Road, Honiton EX14 1PZ – Appeal Decision – the appeal is allowed and planning permission granted for the redevelopment

d.
EDDC – East Devon Village – Planning Development Document

e.
Notification of road closure application – 6 – 9 November 2012 – New Street, Honiton for utility works at 56 New Street

f.
Notification of road closure application – 12 – 14 November 2012 – Streamers Meadows, Honiton for utility works at 8 Streamers Meadows

With regard to item c. above, Members considered the Planning Inspector’s decision.  The following actions were discussed and agreed:

· To seek clarification from East Devon District Council as to whether the proposed 41 dwellings will be included in the housing numbers for Honiton under the Local Plan allocations,
· To request that East Devon District Council undertakes a review of the Conservation Area boundaries,

· To raise with Mr Neil Parish MP the issue of the apparent conflict between the presumption in favour of sustainable development in the National Planning Policy Framework and the expectations of localism that local communities will be consulted and empowered in matters of neighbourhood planning
· To issue a statement to the press setting out the Town Council’s role and the work undertaken during consideration of the planning application, and
· To request that the East Devon District Council Conservation Officer provides more details as to the decision, during the consultation period, to concede that Holyshute Cottage was not a toll house. 
It was further agreed to review the buildings on the list of Non Designated Heritage Assets and to discuss the criteria and policy for listing applications at a future meeting.

With regard to item d. above, the Deputy Town Clerk was instructed to circulate the EDDC email.  Councillors were requested to return comments to the office by Tuesday 14th August and the item would be carried forward to the next meeting.

12/95
Close of meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.10pm.
Signed Chair
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